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The Bishop of Chichester
The Rt Revd Dr Martin Warner





To all licenced clergy, clergy with PTO and churchwardens
27 April 2021
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Christ our Passover has been sacrificed for us.  Alleluia!

This Ad Clerum brings good wishes for the continuing celebration of Easter and the hope that you have had an opportunity to rest and even to get away – under Covid restrictions.  

I also confess to a degree of misgiving about sending you yet another communication, and the promise of more to come from the Diocesan Office. This is in large measure due to the institutional nature of our life.

This Ad Clerum is about:

· 1 Necessary admin (synod elections)

· 2 Necessary care (being responsible about your weariness)

· 3 Renewal in worship and holiness (baptism and confirmation reminder)

· 4 Important learning (Living in Love and Faith)

1. Necessary admin
Details will follow about elections for General Synod and for Diocesan Synod, and for any casual vacancies in your Deanery Synod

The call to know, love and follow Jesus does NOT prioritise running the institution as the activity that gives glory to God and refreshes the human heart.  But nor does commitment to the apostolic life permit us to ignore the financial and practical needs of the household of the Church.  

Please think and pray carefully about these elections and the important aspects of our common life that you will be electing people to consider.

2. Necessary care of yourself

However, right now I wish to encourage you to pace yourselves with care, as we emerge from lockdown.  

It is strange to feel a deep sense of weariness, when there has been so much that we have been unable to do.  But sustaining hope and joy in other people, as well as in our own lives, has been very demanding.  We have had to continue doing the dull routine stuff, without much of the life-giving encouragement of worship and human encounter.  

As I go round the diocese, I see congregations returning to public worship, but with a degree of fear and recognition that many familiar faces are still missing.  People long to be able to sing hymns again, but we are still nervous about the peace and receiving holy communion. 

We need to recognise the extent of the trauma that we are going through and ensure that we can blend realism with patience in assessing the tasks that lie ahead.  Things will not return to the way they were overnight; perhaps some aspects of our life in Church never will.  That is a painful realisation.  But faith sustains our hope and trust in God and our life as missionary disciples.

We have also embarked, as many of you know, on the serious task of seeking to close the gap between income and expenditure.  As the previous Ad Clerum stated, this is a process that will be worked out deanery by deanery and must be led by our commitment to mission and the life of our local congregations.  But it must also address the reality of paying for that mission.  The response from deaneries, so far, has been positive, in spite of some initial misgivings.

Please be assured that we do not undertake this task lightly and are aware of the fatigue that is widely felt.  But let us take heart in our faith, take this as our cross, and carry it joyfully for the sake of the future. 

3. Renewal in worship and holiness
Once again, this year there will be a novena of prayer between Ascension Day and Pentecost.  Resources this year for Thy Kingdom Come will be available on the Church of England’s website.

Within the diocese those resources will be complemented by four archdeaconry events, following the completion of Eastertide with the celebration of the gift of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost.  At each of these celebrations there will be a celebration of baptism and confirmation, and the welcome of the Holy Oils, blessed on Maundy Thursday, and available locally for distribution.  

5 July at 7.00pm

Archdeaconry of Horsham – St Mary’s Horsham.  (Bishop: +Ruth)

6 July at 7.00pm

Archdeaconry of Hastings – St Saviour’s Eastbourne.  (Bishop: +Martin)

7 July at 7.00pm

Archdeaconry of Brighton and Lewes – St Mary’s Kemptown.  (Bishop: +Ruth)

8 July at 7.00pm

Archdeaconry of Chichester – St Mary’s Littlehampton. (Bishop: +Will)

Please send names of candidates for baptism and confirmation to the bishop who will be presiding, together with a brief (a couple of sentences or paragraphs, not more) personal testimony from each candidate, a week before the celebration takes place.

Details will be made with your rural dean of where your deanery celebration of baptism and confirmation will taking place in the latter half of this year. 

These deanery celebrations will be shared among all three bishops.  We anticipate that this will become the standard arrangement and that each of us will go to different deaneries in the following years.

Bishops baptising and confirming in deaneries in second half of 2021 are as follows:

The Bishop of Chichester: 

Chichester
Brighton
Dallington
Horsham
Storrington
The Bishop of Horsham:

Arundel and Bognor
Lewes and Seaford
Battle and Bexhill
Hastings
Uckfield
Cuckfield

Hurst

Midhurst
The Bishop of Lewes:

Westbourne
Worthing

Hove
Eastbourne
Rotherfield
Rye
East Grinstead
Petworth

In addition, we will be available for celebrating baptism and confirmation in any parish that we are visiting routinely on a Sunday or weekday.  

Please make contact directly with your local suffragan bishop or with me, to make this arrangement.   

4. Important learning
Living in Faith and Love is the major resource on Christian teaching and learning about identity, sexuality, relationships and marriage.  It represents a commitment by all of us in the Church of England to a process of learning about this aspect of our life.

In this diocese there will be a Zoom introductory session for licensed clergy, explaining the resources, on Friday 7 May, from 10.00 am to 4.00.  Please make attending this a priority in your diary.  You should already have received your invitation and been able to book your place.  If you have not had details, please contact palaceadmin@chichester.anglican.org and we will ensure you are included.

This introductory session will enable you to judge how to use the LLF resources in ways that are appropriate for your parish.  We shall then focus on deaneries for further discussion prior to an extra-ordinary Diocesan Session in February 2022.  The response from that Synod will feed into the wider national discussion, leading to a General Synod debate in November 2022. 

Please pray for each of us who will discuss, debate and vote on this matter, that we might have quiet minds and wise judgement in our dealing with each other on this matter of personal conviction and sensitivity. 

May the God of peace bring to perfection in us that which is well-pleasing in his sight.

+Martin
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